Rotogram 1/11/18
Kaitlyn led the Pledge, Randy led the club in singing "America The Beautiful", and Caroyn opened the meeting with prayer.
There were 22 members present and we had 4 guests: Kaitlyn, Jessica, and our speakers Lisa Gardner and Katie Bailey 

Carolyn won $31in the 50/50 raffle. 

Important Dates:
January 12: Basketball concession at 6 pm

January 24: Basketball concession 6 pm

January 26: Basketball concession double header 5 pm and 6:30 pm

February 6: Basketball concession 6 pm

February 10: President-elect Webinar (Bob) 9 am to 1 pm
February 20: Basketball concession 6 pm

February 22: School is closed; meeting at the Congregational Church

March 8-10: PETS 

April 14: District Team Training Lyndon State College (for all leadership positions)
May 4-6, 2018: Rotary District Conference at the Mt Washington Hotel. The district is asking for volunteer support from our club and we want to come through, so let's plan ahead to be involved.

May 12: Habitat for Humanity Women's Build Day
June 23-27, 2018: Rotary International Convention in Toronto

Club News/Announcements: 
The Board reviewed 10 requests last night and approved donations for Ability Plus ($1000 to buy equipment), Shelter Box ($1000), and for a scholarship for student loan repayment. 
The Board also proposes the following changes in the leadership progression in coming years due to allow Shauna to focus on her health this year. Shauna will defer her Presidency until 2019 and Bob will step into the role for 2018. Also, Marc will remain as Treasurer, Katey will continue as Secretary, and Sheri is willing to serve as Vice-President. The club voted to accept this recommendation by the Board. 

Kelly received a request for Rotarians to engage with the 2 exchange students who are currently at Kennett. Anyone who can take the kids on excursions to experience more of the Valley, please contact Kelly. 

Program
Lisa Gardner and Katie Bailey from Conway Area Humane Society

CAHS opened as a cat shelter in 2003 after 4 years of fundraising and then expanded to include dogs in 2006. They are planning an expansion into the currently unfinished 4000 sq ft space adjacent to the current entrance and lobby so that they can expand their low-cost spay, neuter, and vaccine clinic. 
The new space will house administrative offices, an expanded retail space for the resale shop, and a large indoor recreation center for the shelter dogs and the community. The spay, neuter, and vaccine clinic will then relocate into the space currently used for the administrative offices.  Then a nursery will occupy the space currently used for surgery.

They have already raised $100,000 of the $350,000 budget but are seeking donations for the remaining $250,000. They are developing different levels of recognition and signage for large donors of $10,000 to $50,000.

Happy/Sad Dollars

Allen was sad to have been sick last week but is on the mend. He thought our rendition of America the Beautiful was also worthy of a sad dollar despite Randy's best efforts to lead us. He hoped the warm weather would melt the mess off his driveway. He was happy that a new physical therapist is bringing a contagious great energy to the group and that the college football national championship game was so great, even though Alabama won. 

Evelyn gave a late dollar and a few more to celebrate her Volvo having reached 200K miles. 

Nate gave a scooter dollar. 

Charles gave a dollar for new challenges that are ahead in 2018. 

Kelly gave a late dollar and another to celebrate Jess being home for another week. 

Jess was happy to be with us but sad that she has spent a week recovering from some extensive muscle strain from fencing. 

Katey gave a dollar with good wishes for Shauna, another for our speakers, and one more for the great time she's having playing hockey for the first time. 

Nancy gave a late dollar to keep the budget balanced and another with good wishes for Shauna. She also gave a happy dollar for the Christmas party and the great time everyone had with Santa and his helper. 

Randy was sorry that our song was less than robust this morning. He also had a great experience with his new doctor - Dr. Latham -  after his PCP left the Valley. 
Bill gave a dollar with good wishes for Shauna and another for our speakers. He was happy to see Jess this morning and is looking forward to a 4 day weekend in Florida with his daughter. 

Peter gave a dollar for our speakers and another with good wishes for Shauna. His Dad went into the hospital over the weekend with worsening dementia and they are working to place him in the veterans' home. He was looking forward to a ski day with Scott and to Lance visiting for the weekend so they can enjoy a birthday dinner at Vito's Saturday night. He was happy to have Sally home but sad to know she'll be on the road again soon and won't be back til Feb 10th, leaving Peter to care for the old folks on his own. 
Sheri gave a dollar to thank the shelter for bringing her crazy dog into the family and another with good wishes for Shauna. She gave another dollar for the lesson in flexibility to rearrange the next few days to work around the weather to get her son back to college in Rochester, NY this weekend. 
Roy was sad to know that our beautiful snow will be taking a hit form the warm days and rain. 

Marc gave a dollar for his CAHS adoptee Bruno and another to celebrate his 24th club anniversary last week and hopes he'll be able to give his presentation another time since last week's meeting was cancelled. Donna will be having more surgery next week to manage some complications that have arisen with healing.  Finally - his granddaughter Ashley will be bringing the first great-grandchild into the family this June!

Jim spun twice for his and Karen's 45th anniversary - $5 and $2 to celebrate. He gave another dollar for our speakers and another with good wishes for Shauna and Donna. 

John gave a dollar with good wishes for Donna and another for our speakers. 

Carolyn gave a dollar remembering how much Bob loved working with animal rescue. She was looking forward to a visit from her daughter this weekend and gave another dollar with prayers for all the medical needs in the Rotary family. 

Mary gave a dollar with good wishes for Shauna and Donna. 

Ryan gave a dollar because the weather could always be worse.

Leslie gave a happy dollar for a great holiday road trip around the South, even though the 30 degree weather wasn't quite what they were hoping for.  She gave another dollar with good wishes for Shauna and Donna and another with gratitude for how easily the Board and the club were able to rearrange the leadership schedule for coming years.  she also gave a dollar for our speakers. 

Leslie adjourned the meeting at 8:40. 

